
 
 
 
March 18, 2016 
 
Dear ACP members, 
 
I am writing to update you on the American Board of Internal Medicine’s (ABIM) Maintenance 
of Certification (MOC) program and ACP’s continuing efforts to advocate on your behalf to 
encourage ABIM to improve the MOC process.   
 
I want to thank those of you who participated in the survey about MOC that ACP administered 
to a random sample of members. The survey results confirmed that there are continuing 
concerns and considerable angst among a notable portion of ACP members regarding the MOC 
program. Suspension of the performance improvement component of MOC through 2018 has 


